Fruitdale Elementary School SITE Council Meeting May 30, 2017

1. School Size:

December 2013 December 2014 December 2015	356 Students 358 Students 336 Students	February 2014 February 2015 February 2016	358 Students 364 Students 337 Students
December 2016	380 Students	February 2017	379 Students
May 2014 May 2015 May 2016 May 2017	360 Students 367 Students 348 Students 375 Students		

We are holding steady with our student numbers and are still up from previous years.

2. Changes for 2017-2018

- i. 2nd Grade: Quintyn Fazio (Kennon moves to 1st Grade)
- ii. 4/5 Blend: Pugsley Blanchard to 4th
- iii. New Portable
- iv. Camp Sunrise On-line
- v. New Writing Scoring Guides
- vi. 4th Grade Transition to Next Generation Science Standards

There are several changes so far for next school year. We are getting a new portable and moving Camp Sunrise into one of the classrooms. At this time we are leaving the other room open so we have options if numbers go up in another grade level. We have a new teacher for 2nd grade that will be moving into the old portable and our 1/2 blend classroom will be changed to a 1st grade class only.

We will have a 4/5 blend next year to make sure the numbers stay lower at that grade level.

Camp Sunrise is a pilot for an on-line star course which will be specific for each student in that class since there are different grade levels.

We are adding Mystery Science for all grades as a supplement for our science program.

3. Title One

- a. 100% Meetings
- b. DIBELS: Spring Benchmark

We will have 100% meeting within the next week. Our Smarter Balanced is almost complete.

4. SBAC

Where Are We

- i. Language Arts
- ii. Math
- iii. Science

5. Attendance: SIP

- a. How can we address attendance school-wide?
 - i. Overall attendance Average
 - ii. Chronic Absent Students

To try and better our attendance we would like to come up with grade level charts that will be displayed in the office. The idea will be the winning class will have a



monthly reward and the students in that class will put their name in a drawing. If there name is drawn they will be able to the daily announcements. We will have more specific rewards as the time gets closer. We have students that are chronic about leaving early. We will start marking students that leave early which will affect the PBIS rewards. Hopefully this will help.

6. Summer Staff Development Opportunities

- a. Envision/Engage NY (Integration)- Grant \$
- b. PLC Training (August 17th and 18th)
- c. Lost at School by Ross W. Greene
- d. ACE's Training

We will use more of the grant in August for training staff. We have a teacher that would like to attend PLC training that will train the rest of the staff on what was learned. We started this year on ACE's and will continue to build on that next school year for teaching and classified staff.